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e-mail: ballcity@ubtanet.com
Water District Meeting
November 19, 2019 5:30 pm
MEETING
Item
1) CALL WATER BOARD MEETING TO ORDER

· Welcome and Roll Call – Chairman Mark Reidhead welcomed those in attendance and called roll. This in attendance include Board Members Bob Abercrombie, Earl Hawkins, Larry Henley, Jesse Danley, Secretaries Anissa McDonald and Kaelyn Meyers.
· Prayer – Jesse Danley
· Pledge of Allegiance- was said by all present
2) PIPELINE UPDATE – 

CRS Engineer Craig Nebeker updated the board regarding the pipeline project. Craig stated that KW Robinson Construction is spending the most time on digging thru rock. They also must stay out of the way of the other utilities by putting a jumper line and as they remove the old line they put in the new pipeline. They are making progress but obviously the work is slow. They have 2 crews working most of the time now. It was brought up that they will close 3500 E while they dig thru the roadway in the next couple of days. Chairman Mark Reidhead reminded Craig to make sure that proper signage needs to be in place longer than a day saying that the roadway will be closed. Craig will investigate what they are doing tomorrow. 

If the weather gets worse and they are digging in frost, they will need to stop work. They don’t want to work with the frozen soils. Mark stated that they are already behind 3 or 4 weeks. Are they going to want to get paid for more time? Craig stated that they will probably need to extend the contract. He understands that they didn’t get started like they should have but they are digging thru more rock which is preventing them from getting completed so that needs to be taken into consideration also. Craig stated that this discussion will need to be addressed later. 

As far as the new Water Tank goes, we are waiting for the chain link on the posts and then we will be done with phase I. Chairman Mark Reidhead asked regarding the alarm system in the vaults. Craig stated that this is all in place and working. He stated that this is part of the SCATA system that was used.
3) BUDGET REVIEW -  
A review of the 2020 Budget was done with no changes from what was presented. Secretary Kaelyn Meyers was asked to schedule budget hearing for the December 17 meeting.
4) PUBLIC INPUT – 

A letter from the Utah League of Cities and Towns was read regarding insurance for homeowners in case of water line damage. Secretary Anissa McDonald was asked to give them a call and find out more information regarding what they are offering.
5) REVIEW & CORRECT MINUTES – 
· October 15, 2019
Motion was made by Board Member Larry Henley to accept the minutes of October 15, 2019 as written. 2nd by Board Member Earl Hawkins. All in favor.
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6) FOLLOW-UP ON PAST MINUTES

RFQ APPLICATIONS – Secretary Kaelyn Meyers spoke with David Church and stated that if we have an engineer that we are using, and they know our system etc. that we will stay with them. We do not have to change or open the engineer contracts every 5 years.
7) FINANCES:  Checks, Statements, Reports and Budget
Finances were gone over and approved.
8) ADJOURN WATER BOARD MEETING
Motion was made by Board Member Bob Abercrombie to adjourn Water Board Meeting at 5:25 p.m.  2nd by Board Member Larry Henley. All in favor. 
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